

Telephone (603) 673-8855, ext. 213 Fax (603) 673-8136

TOWN OF BROOKLINE, NEW HAMPSHIRE SELECTBOARD

P.O. BOX 360 – 1 Main Street BROOKLINE, NH 03033-0360

Selectboard@brooklinenh.us

http://www.brooklinenh.us

Non-Public Minutes – 10 Selectboard Monday, March 21, 2022

Selectboard members present: Eddie Arnold, Brendan Denehy, Dana Ketchen, Steve Russo, and Ed Perry along with Town Administrator Tad Putney.

Beaver Dam on Wallace Brook Road

Eddie provided background on last year's removal of the first dam along Wallace Brook Road to Ed. He said an abutter was not happy with the draining of the water, so he rebuilt a new dam further from the road, but it was largely built on town conservation property. Eddie said the town had the property line surveyed in order to have clarity of the property line with the abutter. He said the town then sent a letter to the abutter to cease building a dam on town property. Eddie said public works has recently removed a section of the second dam to lower the water again and the work has led to comments on Facebook.. Tad said Mr. Spader, the abutter, asked to be on the April 4th Selectboard agenda.

Minutes submitted by Sharon Sturtevant.

Eddie Arnold

Dana Ketchen

Brendan Denehy

Steve Russo

Ed Perry